November 21, 1940 Mr. Dell Davidson Custodian, Intercollegiate Athletics University of Kansas Dear Mr. Davidson: You will remember that we asked you to cut down on the time of lawrence Johnson, and some of the other boys at the stadium. This month Johnson had 712 hours which totals to \$25.05, and last month he had 822 hours, totaling \$28.88. For the two months this makes a total of \$53.91, or nearly enough work for three months instead of two. I will write him a letter and tell him that we are forced to drop him for a month because our payroll will not stand it. Kenneth Dugan was promised about \$7 or \$8 per month, and he has been getting about double that amount. Last month he received \$21.70. Bob Abrams was the only man that we had definitely promised regular work to. Suppose we make this arrangement, that we do not hire any more of the boys down there; just cut them off until you can see me about the situation. Very cordially yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach